

Bell's News Letter



October November December 2012

To our supporting Churches and Dear Friends:

Greetings in Jesus name:

Well here we are looking towards Thanksgiving and Christmas 2012, two very exciting times of the year as we reflect back on the blessings of yesterday and yesteryears and both these special seasons have a wonderful report to tell. For Mamie and me it all really started at her birthday party, our sweet memories have grown from that day until now fifty-six years later. Oh, the precious memories of our dear parents who are with the LORD and of all the wonderful people God has placed in our path, some are sick even as we write this letter some have just gone to be with the LORD and many are still enjoying good health.

For nineteen years we lived our lives with little thought of others but then something wonderful happened — we got saved and for the last fifty-three years it has been for others. Jesus placed in our hearts a great desire to see people born again, we are very grateful for this. And oh what joy fills our minds when we think of our children, Teresa, (widow, no children) Sherrie, (widow) her son Keith and wife Jessie, their children, our great grandchildren, Harley Neal and Emma Nichol, Oldest son Russell and wife Tonya, his son Benjamin, our youngest son Chad and wife Kristin, their children Kerrigan and Keagan. What great gifts these are from our God to us, yes our heart shouts for joy of his blessings. Our family like most has not been without tears and sorrow and at times almost more than a body could endure, but oh how faithful is this creator of heaven and earth and so GREAT SALVATION in JESUS CHRIST has been to us.

Praise the Lord for the two adults accepting Christ as their Saviour in the month October this always excites our hearts. We have seen a good number of souls come to the altar of prayer asking the Lord for a greater burden for the lost; Jesus said work for the night cometh when no man worketh.

Praise the Lord for allowing us to keep going and for giving Mamie the strength to continue most of the driving both car and motor home.

Praise God for the faithful people that continue to give that the Bells can keep sowing as we go. Prayer for Mamie as she has some health needs, and my prostate biopsy showed it to be cancerous; I'm to meet with the doctor Wednesday before Thanksgiving to determine what to do next.

As of yet the LP generator on the motor home is not fixed but maybe soon.

Joyously serving Jesus

Bro. Russ & Mamie Bell

Romans 1:16